
Dear Governor Newsom,  
 
My name is Gary Ousdahl, owner of Advanced Management & Foundation 360 in Los Angeles, 
CA.  I have worked in entertainment as an agent, manager and producer for the last 20 years 
plus.  Some of my clients include William Zabka & Martin Kove (two of the stars from the hit 
Netflix series, Cobra Kai), DJ Quik, The Wu-Tang Clan and the punk rock band NOFX just to 

name a few.  However, I am writing to you today about my dear friend, Ryan Mickey.    
 

Ryan and I grew up in the same neighborhood of San Diego county in a small golf community 
off of the 15 freeway called, "Hidden Meadows".  As kids, we would ride bikes all day, 

skateboard together, learned how to play the guitar (or at least try), fought over the affection 
of the same girl, hiked the hills and did everything teenagers of that age would do. We were 

good kids.  We both had great parents and incredibly supportive families, which is still the case 
today.   

 

I'm writing to tell you that I've known of Ryan's case and have been tracking it since he was 
charged and there is NO WAY that the Ryan I know is anything but a great human being 

incapable of intentionally taking another life.  He's a kind soul, an artist, an athlete and a family 
guy.  Were he and I a bit mischievous as kids?  Of course we were!  But nothing criminal, 

nefarious or in any way to intentionally hurt another person.  We were kids growing up 
together and pure of soul.  This is the person I know.  The person that I became friends with 

and have remained friends with through all of these years. And I know for a fact that he would 
never try and harm a child.  If anything, Ryan is being punished for administering CPR 

incorrectly.  He was trying to save this girl's life!  He should be a hero for reacting so quickly and 
doing everything he could to help.    

 
I am personally begging you to give this man another chance at life.  I'm putting it in writing and 
would swear in front of you personally that I undeniably vouch for him and would help him in 
my line of work if he were to be released.  Whether it would be at my management company 
assisting actors or helping on set for one of the TV shows or movies I produce, I know he will be 
an asset to me and someone I can trust with my life.  
 

I urge you to re-review his case, see that he has spent his time and beg of you to give my friend 
another chance.  If there's anyone I can speak with to reassure that I would help him once 

released, I will gladly travel anywhere to make that a possibility.  But please believe me, that 
Ryan Mikey is a good man.  He is my friend and is in no way a danger to society.  
 
My contact information is below and I thank you for taking the time to read this letter. 
 
Gary Ousdahl 
Advanced Management  
(424) 333-1500 
 




